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 A.S Equine | Mobile Livery Service| 
Freelance Groom| Housesitting Service. 

 Help on competition, hunting day or just a lay in! 
 Going for a short break, early meetings, working late, 

staff call in sick? 
 Want the confidence your horses and dogs are in the 

stability of their own environment while you are away. 

Sound familiar? -  Pretty much anything horse, dog or house based 
– we’ve got it covered – check out our website. 

Call Alison on 07976 593114, or email: asequine@hotmail.co.uk 

www.asequine.co.uk 

 

Wood'n'stuff 
of Potterhanworth 

Bespoke playhouses, bed frames and much more. 
Everything hand built by local craftsman. All commissions considered. 

 
www.woodn-stuff.co.uk 

 
Call Jason on 07956 030922 

or find us on facebook 

We are experienced in  

 Renovations 
 Alterations                                               
 Extensions                                          
 Brickwork                       
 Plastering 
 Rendering 
 Drainage 
 Joinery                                     
 Stonework 
 Doors 
 Windows 
 Facias and Guttering 
 And much more 

 
Don’t hesitate to get in touch for a free quotation 

 

 

  O.L.Turner Building & Property  

Maintenance 

17 Wigsley rd, Harby, Newark, Nottinhamshire NG23 7EF 

T: 01522 702415 M: 078100289937 E: ozzyturner@hotmail.com 
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Look two, one’s going, one’s gone 

Since writing the last newsletter, I was expecting the weather to be slightly warmer and 
with a little less rain and snow. As I write the wet snow falls for the second time today, I 
am therefore getting a little worried about Easter weather, as it is just around the corner 
so to speak.  

We have rung for services at All Saints held on 6th. and 20th. January, 3rd. and 17th. 
February and 3rd. March, our next service being 31st. March, which is Easter Sunday at 
10-30a.m. entitled, Presentation of Light and Morning Worship.   

We have not been able to ring for every practice, owing to other commitments and colds 
no less. When we have rung, I have been proud of ‘the team’ not only on practice 
evenings, but also ringing for the services. Our future services after Easter are as 
follows, April 7th at 10.30 a.m. and April 21st at 6-00p.m. When, we hope to give the 
Rev’d D. Yabbocome a ringing good welcome for his first service at All Saints. The 
services on May 5th.10-30a.m. and May 19th.9-00a.m. are followed by our first wedding 
for the year to be held on Friday 31st. May at 12-30p.m. 

The wedding is of Miss Laura Hudson and Mr. Jamie Diggin, both are from Lincoln. 
Laura has been a teacher at Queen Eleanor School for four years and has subsequently 
selected All Saints for her big day. We in the belfry wish Laura and Jamie a long and 
happy married life. We are looking forward to this ring for a second reason. It will be 
our last ring before the bell restoration project.  
 
The current ageing bell set up as manufactured in 1877 is due to be refurbished including 
the fitting of modern bearings by Whitechapel bell foundry. The Notice of Faculty being 
received by Pat Hazel in early February enables  the work to commence on 10th.June, 
following the wedding on the 31st. May. “What, no Bells?” I hear the Bowls Club say. 
We ourselves have to make access into the belfry from the ringing chamber, by 
removing sufficient chamber ceiling timbers and belfry floor, thus allowing the bells to 
be lowered into the ringing chamber. We also have to remove floor boards in the ring 
chamber to allow further decent of the bells to ground level.  
 
Pat has been busy writing to various organisations, making enquiries regarding grants 
towards this project. To date, Pat has received confirmation of a grant from 
Nottinghamshire Historic Churches Trust. The actual figure will be dependent on the 
final invoices for the work and is based on a percentage of the costs. “Thank you Pat” 
 
Although the time scale for the project is a little unknown to date, I am expecting the 
refurbished bells to be ‘up and running’ in time for our second wedding this year, 
booked for 21st September. “You will have to put your wedding back John, at a 
moment’s notice I’m afraid, if all’s not well, I wouldn’t think Julie will mind, the 
wedding cake won’t go off will it?” All will be revealed in the next issue. 
 
Set Next Time       Will Turner 



Page 4—Harby Newsletter, April 2013

FRIENDS OF QUEEN ELEANOR- Heather Sheehy (Chair) 

On Wednesday 20th March the Friends of Queen Eleanor held their Easter Fayre in the Village 
Hall.  We would like to thank everyone who attended and helped make our first fayre a great 
success.  Stalls included the very popular chocolate tombola and a homemade cake sale.  There 
were several games to participate in including a very tricky guess the teacher from their baby 
photographs.  We also ran an egg decorating competition at the school and all entrants were 
displayed on the stage.  There were some fantastic eggs and Ann Williams had a hard time 
deciding upon the winners. Congratulations to everyone who entered the competition as well as 
the winners.  

Tombola prizes and cakes were supplied by the parents and grandparents of the children of the 
school.  Without these donations we would be unable to put on such events, so a very big thank 
you from the committee to all who donated. 

The £300 raised by the fayre will be going towards the fitting out of the new school hall, which is 
due for completion in the summer.  This hall will be of very great benefit to the children of the 
school giving them indoor sporting facilities for the first time.  The Friends of Queen Eleanor are 
concentrating their fund raising activities this year on making sure the hall is everything the school 
need it to be.  Please look out for other fundraising events we will be holding as we greatly 
appreciate the support of the wider local community. 

Finally I would like to thank Noble Foods, Tesco, Doddington Hall and Morgan Tucker for their 
generous donation of prizes. 

 
NEWS FROM QEP – Jeremy Bingham 
 
The hall is now nearing completion with the roof already on! In spite of the weather the builders are over 3 
weeks ahead of schedule and we hope to be using it for PE and events in late June! More good news is that 
the hall and in fact whole school,  will benefit from a new Biomass boiler which will replace our old oil 
boiler, and will heat both buildings! The hall has been self funded by the school but the County Council are 
kindly providing the boiler which we hope to run on locally sourced wood pellets. 
 
In our efforts to improve our service to our pupils, school has decided to start a breakfast club on the 15th 
April (immediately after the Easter holidays) to provide child care for working parents in the mornings, 
before school starts. This will run from 8am to 8.45am when the children will be ‘handed over’ to the 
teachers of their respective classes. Breakfast will be served (cereal, toast and juice) and the cost will be 
£2.50. Please let us know if you are interested!  
 
As you may know, school was graded as ‘Good ‘ in June 2012 by OFSTED- a grading that is becoming 
increasingly difficult to achieve! We have very high standards of behaviour and attainment, but also provide 
a fantastic variety of extra curricular experiences for our children, including a choir, violin lessons, 
swimming, climbing, an activity holiday, plus various visits to theatres and museums. We are very proud of 
our achievements and we will very soon have some of the best facilities of any school in the immediate 
vicinity.   If you know of anyone of school age or thinking of changing schools please point them in our 
direction. We’d love to show them round! 
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Herrick TeK 
Is your PC or laptop running slowly? - If the answer is “yes”, it will benefit 
from a system clean up and perhaps more memory. 

Windows 8 is now out and can be purchased via the web for £24.99 and 
upgrade from a fully licenced XP SP3. (Until 31 January 2013) - I will back 
up your data and reinstall this to your new Windows 8 operating system. 

Also do you want to make the most of your tech gear, show photographs 
on your TV? Stream your digital music collection to your hi fi? 

Or having any other problems with computer hardware? 

I can help with a whole range of “Tek” issues! 

Please Call or Email me (Jason) and let me see what I can 
do for you. 

(Harby) 01522 703662 - sales@herricktek.co.uk 
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                     For Appointments telephone:  01636 893956    8.15am – 5.00pm 
                     For Prescriptions telephone:  01636 892210    8.30am – 5.00pm 

 

In addition to our normal medical services, we can offer: 
Child and Adult Immunisations, Well Person Health Checks, Travel Advice,  

Minor Injuries and Minor Ops (including cryotherapy) 
 

Our communication with patients relies on current information.  If your personal details change, 
including telephone numbers, please let the practice know.  Thank you. 

 

Out of Hours Service is provided from CNCS Ltd when the surgery is closed.  This service can 
be accessed by dialling our General Enquiries/Emergencies Number. 

Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 
E-Mail: collingham.med@gp-c84045.nhs.uk 

 

 

Drs De Gay, Terrill, Lawrence & Clarke 
 

Monday, Wednesday & Friday 8.30am-7.00pm   
Tuesday & Thursday 8.30am-5.00pm 

 

High Street 
Collingham 

Newark    NG23 7LB 
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156 

Fax: 01636 893391  
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Mick Taylor
Motor Engineer

 
Thorpe-on-the-Hill

Welding 
MOT's

Servicing - Repairs
Petrol - Diesel

Brakes - Clutches
Light Commercials

4 x 4’s
No VAT

Collection Available
Established 1982

Tel: 01522 685690
Mobile 07958 123534

MARK MONCASTER
BUILDING SERVICES

BESPOKE 
CONSTRUCTION SERVICE

STABLE BLOCKS AND ALL YOUR
EQUESTRIAN REQUIREMENTS

EXTENSIONS

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

RENOVATIONS

BLOCKPAVED DRIVES

FROM DESIGN TO COMPLETION

TEL: 01522 704210
MOBILE: 07919 320857

EMAIL: moncaster7@aol.com
www.moncaster-building-services.co.uk

DEAN NELMES
PLUMBING (NON GAS)  

KITCHEN & BATHROOM 
INSTALLATIONS

CENTRAL HEATING POWER 
FLUSH

TILING

PLASTERING

BLOCK PAVING

DECKING

SMALL EXTENSIONS 
AND BUILDING WORK

26 YEARS' EXPERIENCE

TELEPHONE: 
07970 480453 OR 01636 892109

PEAR TREE COTTAGE, HIGH STREET,
COLLINGHAM.  NG23 7LB

             C R A F T   C I R C L E 

              Village Hall lounge 

1PM – 3PM Thursday April 11th   

        &  alternate  Thursdays 

            Bring IT and do IT  

(as long as we can clean up after IT) 

    No lessons – just turn up 

 Card making – jewellery making 

needle felting – knitting -sketching  

kite making – calligraphy – modelling – etc. 

  £1.50 to cover room hire and a brew 

First week – hands on Lace making demonstration 

                 Sue 702518 - 07717134984 
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Village Tidy Event for  
Best Kept Village Competition  

 
Volunteers required!  

Please bring your rubber gloves and enthusiasm to help tidy the village 
on Sunday 12 May at 10.00am. Meet at the village hall car park.   

 

 
Harby Parish Council  
Below is a summary of the latest minutes. For full minutes please see the notice 
board or go to www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/harby. 
 
Annual Parish Meeting minutes to be approved 
Annual allotment and field rents collected.  
 
Village hall accounts were slightly down on the previous year. Main income was from 
dog training in the hall, Post Office hire, and private bookings. The hall is to be 
decorated this year.   
 
School: The new sports hall is being constructed. It will have changing rooms, 
storage, a badminton court sized area and a kitchen. The school is also to benefit 
from a new boiler and a new kitchen. The OFSTED inspection in June maintained its 
GOOD judgement.  
 
Playing Field: Car boots were successful last year and raised funds for village 
organisations. Bonfire night was well attended. New committee members are 
required. The committee has decided to contract out grass cutting for a year’s trial. 
New junior play equipment is currently being installed.   
 
General Meeting (March) minutes to be approved 
 The village is to be entered in the Best Kept Village competition. 
 1st date for the Village Tidy arranged for Sun 12 May 10am Village Hall Car Park, 

all invited to participate.  
 An increase in fly tipping has been noted since Whisby recycling centre opening 

hours were reduced.  
 £500 has been received from County Cllr Dobson towards creating a new 

Community Led Plan. An open meeting is to be held to start the process.  
 Church Road footpath remedial work is on Highways waiting list. 
 A village welcome pack is being drafted. 
 The Harby community website is to be updated later this year and re-launched. 
 
Annual Parish Council and next Parish Council meeting will be on Thursday 9 
May in the Village Hall Committee Room (Low Street entrance). See notice 
board or website for more details. 
 

Lydia Smithson, Harby Parish Clerk.  Byways, 1 Wigsley Road.  702569. 
 harbyparishclerk@yahoo.co.uk  www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/harby 

HARBY TEA TIME 
By popular request, we are continuing our meetings on the third Thursday 
each month in the Village Hall Lounge from 1-30 to 3-30pm. The dates 
for the next two months are April 18th and May 15th.
Tea, coffee and biscuits are only 50p. All are welcome. 

CHURCH NEWS  
________________________________ 

 

Invitation 
You are all invited to attend  

the Church Service                        
 at 6pm on Sunday 21st April.  

This is the first service  
to be taken by our 

new Vicar David Yabbacombe 
________________________________ 

 
Come and meet our new vicar and welcome him to our Parish. 

The service will be followed by some refreshments including wine, juice 
and biscuits.
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 NORTH SCARLE TENNIS CLUB  
 

Ever thought you’d like to play tennis or haven’t picked up a racket for a 
long time?...... Well now’s your chance! 
 
ADULT TENNIS COACHING with an excellent top level coach 

Date:  Sunday evenings – Starting after the Easter Holidays 

Time:  7.00pm – 8.30pm (1hr 30mins) 
& 
Date:  Thursday mornings – Starting after the Easter Holidays 

Time:  9.30am – 11.00am (1hr 30mins) 
 

JUNIOR TENNIS COACHING (4 yrs upwards) 

Sunday mornings  
  
9.00am - 10.00am  4 to 6 year olds* 

10.00am - 11.00am  7 to 9 year olds* 

11.00am - 12.00noon 10-14 year olds* 

Membership & own racket not required 
*Group ages/times may vary dependant on ability & numbers. Please enquire if you have older 
children interested. 
 

To book your place or for further information about coaching, please contact:  
Alison Merrick  Tel: 01522 778525/07711 579832 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP 2013 
Adult     £60.00 
Student    £20.00 
Junior (up to 16yrs)   £10.00 
Family (2 adults/2 children) £120.00  
Annual membership runs from 01 April to 31 March.  
 

Social club sessions for members & competitive league tennis. 

 

Visitors/Non-members are welcome to use the courts when available. 
Adults: £2.50 Juniors up to 16 (must be accompanied by an adult): £1.00 
Suitable footwear must be worn – tennis shoes/trainers 

For further information & keys please contact:  
Alison Merrick Tel: 01522 778525/07711 579832 or Bill Murphy Tel: 01522 778244   
 

We look forward to welcoming you to our friendly, sociable club! 

 

   
 

Saturday Swap Coffee Morning 
Sat. 27th April 2013 

Harby Village Hall 10.00am – 12.00 noon 

Do you have items hanging around the house waiting 
to be taken to the Charity Shop? 

Then why not bring them to the Saturday Swap Coffee Morning. This 
will be like a Bring and Buy event but without money changing 
hands. You can bring along items in good condition, which you no 
longer need, that someone else may be able to use. You don’t need 
to bring anything in order to take items away and vice versa.  

At this first event we would like you to only bring the following 
items:- 

 Books, cds, dvds 

 Household items, kitchenware (no knives or electrical items)  

 Lampshades, pictures, curtains, soft furnishings 

 New/used tools, gardening items (no electrical items) 

 Unwanted packets of seeds 

 Baby items, children’s toys, bikes, buggies 

Please do not bring any electrical items, clothes or anything that is 
too big.  
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Body and Sole 
The Country Clinic with the Calming Air    

*************************************************** 

Are you feeling stressed?  
Do you find it hard to switch off? 

Are you struggling to sleep? 

                                                     
Either a Therapeutic NO HANDS® massage 

 or a Reflexology session may be able to help.  
Call Sally Smith on the number below or visit www.sallysmith.co.uk  

to find out more 
*********************************************************** 

“My feet are killing me” 
If this sounds like you then call to book your appointment 

NOW! 
Pain-free feet are just a phone call away 

Most foot problems can be treated quickly and easily, 
there’s no need to suffer in silence. 

Sally Smith, Chiropodist 
 

**************************************************************** 

Sally Smith  
Chiropodist, Reflexologist, NO HANDS® massage Therapist 
Body and Sole, Lime Grove Clinic, High St, Harby, Newark, 

Notts NG23 7EB 

01522 704294 or 07974 580 262 

Vincent Dobson 
Vincent has given many years of service as a Conservative member of 
Nottinghamshire County Council. Between 1977 and 1989 he represented 
the Newark North division, and since 1993 he has represented Collingham 
division. 

After 20 years as our County Councillor, Vincent is hanging up his boots and 
retiring from politics at the 2nd May 2013 election. Vincent has regularly 
attended Harby Parish Council meetings and maintained a genuine interest 
in our parish, facilitating many of the actions by Nottinghamshire County 

Council as well as being an active contributor to meetings. His wise counsel, humour and capacity 
to get things done will be greatly missed, we are most grateful for all the help he’s given over the 
years and we wish him a long and happy retirement away from the political spotlight. Though the 
Dobson household is unlikely to be politics-free as Vincent’s wife Maureen Dobson is standing as 
an independent candidate for Collingham Division at the forthcoming election. 

Richard Croft 
Chairman Harby Parish Council 
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Proposed Children’s Nursery in Harby.   
High quality care for young children. 

As a retired Head Teacher, 

I know the benefits of excellent care for working parents. 
I am proposing to provide: 

 7.30am to 6pm Monday to Friday care. 
 Care from 6 weeks to school age. 
 Hourly, daily, or weekly care for 51 weeks a year. 
 Competitive rates. 
 Wrap around care for Primary School children. 
 Will collect from local schools. 
 Good links with both Harby school and other local schools. 
 Brand new purpose built accommodation next door to Harby Primary School. 

Newark and Sherwood Planning Committee have asked me to prove a need. I already have the support of 
Notts County Council and the Notts Rural Enterprise Action Group and now I am asking for yours! 

If you think this is a good idea, talk to us or email either Queen Eleanor School, in Harby,  
office@queeneleanor.notts.sch.uk or me at harbynursery@hotmail.co.uk                                 Janet Medley. 

At Newark
Showground 
NG24 2NY

ALL OFFERS SUBJECT TO AVAILABILITY AND WHILST STOCKS LAST. ALL CHILDREN MUST BE ACCOMPANIED BY A N ADULT.

ADVANCE  Adult £12.00, Over 65’s £8.00.  
 www.nottinghamshirecountyshow.com 
or call 01636 705796.  
GATE – Adult £16.00, Over 65’s £11.00.
 

Follow us       Find us
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Socatots® is a unique, fun-based concept 
aimed at giving infants 6 months to 5 years 
their very first start with the ball.

Our main aim is to help encourage all 
aspects of mental and physical 
development using football as a medium.

As well as developing physical skills of 
agility, balance and co-ordination, children 
also learn numbers, colours and social 
interaction.

Now in Newark, Southwell and 
surrounding areas!  
Call Martin on 01636 892148 or 07733 987445 
for details and to book your place. 

Football based play 
for infants 6 months to 5 years
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Harby     Thorney     Wigsley 

Community Led Plan 
Open meeting – Thursday 25th April 

Harby Village Hall at 7.30pm 
An opportunity to shape the future of our community 

 

In 2005, everyone in Harby participated in the development of Harby Parish Plan, setting out 
a ten-year vision for the future of the parish .... eight years later, most of the actions have 
been achieved and a new vision for the wider community is proposed. Harby Parish Plan has 
helped secure tens of thousands of pounds of funding for a range of projects such as the 
history book, conservation initiatives, information boards, multi-sports court on the playing 
fields and new play equipment for the children’s play area to name a few.  

The parishes of Harby, Wigsley and Thorney have individual identities and character, but 
also have much in common  ...... Queen Eleanor School, our snail’s-pace broadband speed, 
flooding on Wigsley airfield, transport infrastructure, service provision etc. By working 
together on common priorities as well as things that are important to individual parishes, in 
collaboration with Rural Community Action for Nottinghamshire we can collectively shape the 
future of our communities with a Community Led Plan. 

Everyone in the parishes of Thorney, Wigsley and Harby is invited to an open meeting in 
Harby Village Hall on Thursday 25th April at 7.30pm to learn more and form a steering 
group for the parishes who want to proceed. Karen Tarburton of Rural Community Action 
for Nottinghamshire will give a presentation on Community Led Plans and answer questions.  

Thorney Parish Council and Harby Parish Council have already secured some initial funding 
and endorse collaboration on a Community Led Plan, but it is the communities of the three 
parishes who will determine how it progresses. Over 4,000 communities across England have 
already developed Community Led Plans, it’s up to you to determine what happens in our part 
of rural Nottinghamshire. 

more on Community Led Plans   www.rcan.org.uk/viewpage.php?page_id=30 
Harby Parish Plan     www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/harby/ 

See you in Harby Village Hall on Thursday 25th April at 7.30pm 

Harby 
Parish 

Council 

Thorney 
Parish 

Council 
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     EAGLE ELECTRICAL 
     Commercial and Domestic 
     Installations 
     No job too small 

Guy Lower  
07966 436944 
3 Church Close Eagle Lincoln LN6 9DJ  01522 868072 

     Email guy@eagleelectrical.co.uk  www.eagleelectrical.co.uk 
     
 

      

 

 

        



Page 14—Harby Newsletter, April 2013

Harby History Group - Tom Chapman
Our 10th Anniversary Party on February 26th went very well with an 
excellent attendance of 19 members. Our informal quiz was a new idea 
and involved guessing famous names from a list of clues and featured a 
wide variety of eminent people like local botanist Sir Joseph Banks, to 
Douglas Bader and even Napoleon Bonaparte.
Our birthday cakes were enjoyed by all and were accompanied by a 
choice of wines and other drinks.

The meetings for the next three months are as follows:-
April 30th ‘More Lorry Driving Experiences’ Another talk and slide show 
by Joe Ellerby. Also a short film showing the transporting of two steam 
engines from Scunthorpe to Windermere.
May 28th ‘A Historical Tour of Lincoln High Street’ A talk with drawings 
and photographs by Richard Croft.
June 25th ’A Trip to the Lincolnshire Vintage Vehicle Society Museum’ on 
Whisby Road. We will be collected from the Village Hall and later 
returned by a vintage bus following a guided tour. (Final details will be 
confirmed later)

Amongst a number of new items which have recently been given for our 
archives, is a copy of a picture of Harby’s original post office (shown 
below) which stood on the High Street between Bryn House and Orchard 
House where The Paddocks now stands.
___________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________
HARBY POST OFFICE, High Street. C.1905



HARBY TEA TIME 
By popular request, we are continuing our meetings on the third Thursday 
each month in the Village Hall Lounge from 1-30 to 3-30pm. The dates 
for the next two months are April 18th and May 15th.
Tea, coffee and biscuits are only 50p. All are welcome. 

CHURCH NEWS  
________________________________ 

 

Invitation 
You are all invited to attend  

the Church Service                        
 at 6pm on Sunday 21st April.  

This is the first service  
to be taken by our 

new Vicar David Yabbacombe 
________________________________ 

 
Come and meet our new vicar and welcome him to our Parish. 

The service will be followed by some refreshments including wine, juice 
and biscuits.
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Forthcoming Events 
Apr. 2013 

Sun. 7th  
Sun. 7th  

Thurs. 18th 

Sat. 20th  
Sun. 21st 

Sun. 21st 

 
Thurs. 25th 

Sat. 27th 

 Tues. 30th    
 

 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 
– 
– 
– 
 

 
Morning Worship, All Saints Church, Harby, 10.30am 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields 
Harby Tea Time, Village Hall Lounge,1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Easter Quiznight, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields (Church) 
Service to welcome Revd Yabbacombe, All Saints Church, 
Harby, 6.00pm  
Community Led Plan Open Meeting, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
Harby Swap Coffee Morning, Village Hall 10.00 - 12.00 
Harby History Group, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
 

May 2013 
Sun. 5th  
Sun. 5th  

Thurs. 9th  
Sun. 12th  

Thurs. 16th 

Sun. 19th  
Sun. 19th  

Tues. 28th     

 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 

 
Morning Worship, All Saints Church, Harby, 10.30am 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields 
Parish Council meeting, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
Harby Tidy up, meet Village Hall car park, 10.00am 
Harby Tea Time, Village Hall Lounge,1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Holy Communion, All Saints Church, Harby, 9.00am 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields (Newsletter) 
Harby History Group, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
 

June 2013 
Sun. 2nd  
Sun. 2nd  
Sun. 2nd   

Sun. 16th  
Sun. 16th  

Thurs. 20th  
Tues. 25th  

 
Sun. 30th  

 

 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
– 
 
 

– 
 

 
Morning Worship, All Saints Church, Harby, 10.30am 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields 
Harby Tidy up, meet Village Hall car park, 10.00am (tbc) 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields (Toddlers) 
Holy Communion, All Saints Church, Harby, 6.00pm 
Harby Tea Time, Village Hall Lounge,1.30pm – 3.30pm 
Harby History Group, trip to Lincolnshire Vintage Vehicle 
Museum, meet Village Hall, 7.30pm (tbc) 
Car Boot Sale, Playing Fields 
 

 
Please contact Jayne Rose if you would like your future events to be 

included. 
 

Tel. 01522 703510   or e-mail:  jayne@oldcobblers.co.uk 
 

 

HARBY TEA TIME 
By popular request, we are continuing our meetings on the third Thursday 
each month in the Village Hall Lounge from 1-30 to 3-30pm. The dates 
for the next two months are April 18th and May 15th.
Tea, coffee and biscuits are only 50p. All are welcome. 

CHURCH NEWS  
________________________________ 

 

Invitation 
You are all invited to attend  

the Church Service                        
 at 6pm on Sunday 21st April.  

This is the first service  
to be taken by our 

new Vicar David Yabbacombe 
________________________________ 

 
Come and meet our new vicar and welcome him to our Parish. 

The service will be followed by some refreshments including wine, juice 
and biscuits.
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Village Clubs & 
Organisations Contact List
Harby Parish Council 	 Richard Croft	 - 703455
	 Lydia Smithson	 - 702569	  

Bowls Club	 John Power	 - 703346

Playing Field	 Steve Hogg	 - 704702
	 Phil Thomas	 - 703414

C of  E	 Marion Collins           - 01636 892328

Village Hall	 Colin Wells	 - 703449	
	 Janet Medley	 - 703304

Youth Club	 Caroline Nolan	 - 703463

School	 Mr. J. Bingham	 - 703428	
	 Mrs. Grundy	 - 703428

Harby Newsletter	 Ann Williams         	 - 703766

Bellringers	 Will Turner	 - 703401

History Group	 Tom Chapman	 - 703434

Parent Toddler Group	 Diane Hogg	 - 704702

Nottinghamshire Police	 PC Lisa Mortimore	 - 07595 074231

Heating Oil Syndicate	 David Rose	 - 703510

Friends of  Queen Eleanor	 Heather Sheehy 	 - 704082

LOGS 
Jon Colley Forestry 

(Laughterton) 
 

HARDWOOD LOGS FOR SALE 
£50 PER LOAD DELIVERED 

Approx 1 cubic metre 
Also available in nets @ £5 per bag 

 
Prices include VAT @ 5% and are 

not for resale 
 

Timber and Forestry Contractors 
 

Tel: Jon Colley 
01427 718554 or 07850 692150 

 

Quiznight 

HARBY VILLAGE HALL 

Pie & Peas supper 

all proceeds to Harby Village Hall 

Bring your own drinks 

Saturday 20th April 

Raffle 

Doors open 7.00pm for 7.30pm start 

Tickets £6 
Tickets from 
Richard Croft 
 703455 

With regular quizmasters Richard & Clive 


